District III

Ohio, Pennsylvania, West Virginia

I first met David Hughes, president of the Susquehanna Valley RC club, at the club's 2019 fun-fly. At that event, David and his fiancée, Dianne, were married in a beautiful wedding ceremony on the field.



Susquehanna club president, David Hughes, conducts a pilots' meeting before the event began.





Mike McGuire of the Valley RC Club flew his flying lawnmower.

In 2020, I began having email and phone conversations with David. The club was losing its field and the members were actively looking for a new place to fly. After an exhaustive search in which nothing seemed to be the right fit, David placed an ad in the local newspaper looking for land for the club to use.

The next day, David received a call from Craig Lowler, manager of the Danville Airport (8N8) in Danville, Pennsylvania, inviting the club to establish a club flying field on the airport property. That was easy! Well, not so much.

Moving a club's assets and developing a new field requires lots of sweat equity and money. The club applied for and received financial assistance from

the AMA's Flying Site Assistance Grant that helped defray some of the costs. After much hard work, the club had a grand opening July 10-11, 2021, along with its annual Rocky Roll Memorial

I was extremely impressed with the size and neatness of the club's new field. Pilot stations, safety fence, field layout, etc., were carefully thought out with an emphasis on safety.

The club had an aviation radio attached to the



(L-R): Joe Burdzy, Josh Noll, Jeff Black, Brian College, and Jason Rice flew a tribute flight in honor of deceased member Rocky Rachau.





PA system so that RC pilots could hear and react when a full-scale aircraft was taking off or landing. After observing and flying at the new facility, it is a textbook operation of the way an RC field should be laid out on the grounds of a full-scale airport.

Congratulations to the members of the Susquehanna Valley RC Club on the success of your new club facility.

Until next month, stay safe and fly safely.



Mark Radcliff

Vice President mradcliff@suddenlink.net 199 Heron Dr., St. Marys WV 26170 (304) 684-2133

www.amadistrict-iii.org www.facebook.com/ama.district.iii



ASSOCIATE VICE PRESIDENTS

Randy Adams, Fairfield OH: (513) 484-3318; r1rcpilot@aol.com

Mike Barbee, Delaware OH; (740) 362-5545; mabarbee@aol.com

Jeff Black, New Oxford PA; (717) 965-5634; jrblack1964@gmail.com

Jim Butler, Saint Albans WV; (304) 545-6652; butler_james@msn.com

Dave Chisholm, Valencia PA; (724) $494\hbox{-}2025\,; dave@satcomsystems.com$

Nelson Gould, Macungie PA; (484) 515-7888; at6snj@ptd.net

Tony Husak, Hartsgrove OH; (440) 283-7447; thusak1@windstream.net

Dan Luchaco. Savre PA: (607) 481-4541; pafflyer23@gmail.com

Jim Martin, Franklin OH; (937) 260-0143; hooitelovesremy@yahoo.com

Al Myers, Canfield OH; (330) 506-6194; ajm486@hotmail.com

Joseph Vislay, Monclova OH; (419) 450-6617; jvislay54@gmail.com

John Zoldak, Ravenna OH; (330) 554-9455; jzoldak@neo.rr.com

Lisa Zoldak, Ravenna OH; (330) 348-4543; bigredspider@neo.rr.com

CL/FF/RC EVENT SANCTION COORDINATORS

Nelson Gould (PA), 1340 Oak Dr., Macungie PA 18062; (484) 515-7888; at6snj@ptd.net

Sheila Nitsch (OH, WV), 5650 Boyd Rd., Grove City OH 43123; (614) 877-3453: tnitsch@columbus.rr.com

WEBMASTER

Lisa Zoldak, Ravenna OH; (330) 348-4543; bigredspider@neo.rr.com